
BEFORE THE


PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

In the Matter of the Supplemental 

)

Application to Amend Certain Terms to 
)

Docket No. 09-199-EL-AIS
Facilitate Ohio Edison Company to

)

                    
Enter into New Letters of Credit

)


Notice of Withdrawal of Application

Applicant, Ohio Edison Company (“Company”), hereby notifies the Commission of its withdrawal of the March 9, 2009 Application, as supplemented on March 19, 2009, submitted in the above-referenced docket.  In the Application, the Company requested an increase in the Commission authorized fee caps for both the annual and one-time fees associated with the issuance of new letters of credit.  Subsequent to the submittal of the Application, the Company made financial arrangements that will keep the line of credit fee structure within the fee parameters approved by the Commission in its May 27, 2004 Supplemental Finding and Order in Docket No. 87-950-EL-AIS.  Accordingly the current Application to amend the fee caps is no longer necessary and is hereby withdrawn. 
Respectfully submitted,
______________________________

Kathy J. Kolich (Reg No. 0038855)

Senior Attorney
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